

## **Central Freshman Academy**



## 2800 DOBBS DRIVE PHENIX CITY, ALABAMA 36870 TELEPHONE (334)448-8780 / FAX (334)448-8690

"Pursuit of Excellence...Every Student...Every Day!"

RACHAEL PETERS PRINCIPAL ALLEN ROSE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL

## **Title I Parents Notification**

August 30, 2019

Dear Parent / Guardian

Central Freshman Academy is proud to provide your child with the best possible educational experiences. To that end, we seek to employ the most qualified, competent, and caring professional and support staff to work with your child all day, every day of the school year.

All of our teachers in the Phenix City School System graduated from colleges or universities that were accredited by AdvancEd or a comparable regional accrediting agency in another part of the United States. Further, all of our teachers participate in a rigorous teacher evaluation program approved by the Alabama Department of Education. After each evaluation, all teachers are required to participate in annual professional development activities that include enhancing their teaching skills, course knowledge, and may include other topics such as child/adolescent development of classroom management skills.

Under the *Every Student Succeeds Act* (ESSA), signed into law on December 10, 2015, all teachers teaching in a program supported with Title I funding must inform parents if their child is assigned a teacher for four or more consecutive weeks who has not met appropriate state certification and licensure requirements at grade level and subject area in which they have been assigned to teach, including any requirements for certification obtained through alternative routes to certification.

As of the date of this letter, your child's teacher, <u>Mr. Ethan Baber</u>, has yet to complete all certification/licensure requirements. However, your child's teacher is currently working to meet the requirements, and we have full confidence in this teacher's ability to teach effectively in the current assignment.

If you have any questions regarding the qualifications of Mr, Brandon Goulet, please feel free to contact me. For additional information about the federal *Every Student Succeeds Act* (ESSA) or any other public school-related matters, please visit the Alabama Department of Education's website at www.alsde.edu.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Rachael Peters Principal rpeters@mypcboe.net